Minutes of the site meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 19th July 2020
Present: Cllrs Peter Morgan (Chair), Liz Burns, Elwyn Morse, Barbara Priest, Kathrin Williams, Mark Simpkins. Jason Jennings, Charles Hughes.
Cllr Morgan welcomed everyone to the meeting, and stated that the purpose of it was to review various practical matters on site and decide upon them. 
1) The Play Park was inspected in detail and the required number of replacement timbers were agreed:
1 for the agility unit; 2 for the junior ship, 1 for the double seated swing. The timbers for the large multi-swing, the runway, the large multi-activity centre were considered as not needing immediate replacement. All timbers required would need to meet the BS standard and be of 3.6 metres in length. Prices including delivery would be confirmed from suppliers who were able to provide suitable timbers.

[bookmark: _GoBack]It was agreed to get prices for the replacement of the two cradle swing seats.

Concerns were expressed about the small scooter angled ramps that were damaged. These would be removed and possibly replaced with new buffalo boarding. Minor repairs and cap replacements were carried out as part of the detailed inspection.

It was agreed to contact PCC regarding how they were re-opening their playgrounds to ensure consistency throughout the County.

It was agreed that TCC would pay for the removal and replacement of the old seating picnic table with a rectangular one in the Play Park area, along with the additional work required to site the seating on the top public green area.

2) Location of old pump. The old pump upright had been of necessity removed during the renovation work on the Hall. It was stated that historically it had actually been earlier located at the top of the Village Green where there had been a stream. The Council were keen to have it relocated back in the heart of the village. Various options were discussed, and it was agreed that it could be made a feature on the more recently purchased public green adjacent to Knights Court, with 2 picnic benches placed near it. 

3) The Council also reviewed the newly planted community garden. It was agreed that grass between the raised beds would provide the safest surface for wheelchair or pushchair users – alternatives such as gravel would be far harder to travel over. 

There were concerns that a couple of the raised bed had brassica in – the Clerk would query this because the intention was to provide a community fruit area, with herbs also available, not a community allotment.

4) The Council then moved on to the top of Knights Court to review the area where there had been a request for land to be provided for a vehicle turning area. This was discussed with one of the local residents who was there, who stated that they had not asked for it, or felt the need for it themselves. The Clerk was requested to respond to GD Harries on the matter. 

It was agreed that letters to local residents regarding parking on Council property would be sent once the Hall started to be back in use.
5) The Council then moved on to Cold Blow. Cllrs Jennings, Morse, Williams and Simpkins left the site meeting at this point. The location of a seating bench on the corner was discussed and agreed. TCC could provide a concrete plinth onto which the seat could be fixed. 

The Clerk was also asked to contact PCC regarding the possibility of siting a defibrillator on the end of the bus-stop. Occasional flytipping of grass cuttings was raised as a concern on this corner. BT would be approached to ask whether they could replace or just removed the old green box that was in the middle of the grassed area. 

It was agreed to work with the contractor being used by TCA to complete the provision of the various seating locations. TCC would endeavour to fix some sort of grill to the well, which is currently closed off by stonework, so that it can be visible and safe.
The meeting finished at midday.

